Recid Feb 12,2019



Infrastructure

(NAMO) Northern Airports and Marine Operations 310-215 Garry Street Winnipeg MB R3C 3P3 T 204-945-3422 F 204-948-3251 www.manitoba.ca

February 04, 2019

St Theresa Point P.O. Box 580 St. Theresa Point MB R0B 1J0

Dear Chief and Council:

We are contacting you in regards to the practise of passenger searches at the St. Theresa Point Airport owned and operated by Manitoba Infrastructure (MI).

MI supports and recognizes your community's efforts to ensure a safe and peaceful environment. However, due to safety, liability and legal concerns the searching of passengers while on airport property by band constables is not allowed.

As such, please be advised that effective immediately, the practise of searching passengers by band constables will not be permitted on airport property.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me by phone at (204) 945-8605 or by email Mark.Seniuk@gov.mb.ca.

Respectfully,

Mark Seniuk Director

c: Larry Halayko, Acting Assistant Deputy Minister, Engineering & Operations, Manitoba Infrastructure

Piper Werbowski, Policy Consultant, Northern Airports and Marine Operations
Joshua Humphries, Manager of Airport Operations, Northern Airports and Marine Operations